

#### Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States General MacArthur Memorial Post 392

2408 Bowland Parkway Virginia Beach, Virginia 23454-5207 (757) 486-5875

Web: www.vfw392.org / Email: vfwpost392@gmail.com

2026 Membership Goal: 2187 current members
Current Status: 1840 Life, 2167 Total Members

Non-Smoking Facility - Outside Smoking Accommodations Available

#### October 2025 - VOLUME 37, NUMBER 4

#### **2025 - 2026 OFFICERS**

Post Commander	Kevin M. Hébert	Auxiliary President	Bob DeChamplain
Sr. Vice Commander	Steven H. Wilkins	Auxiliary Sr. Vice President	Michelle Wikkerink
Jr. Vice Commander	Thomas C. Horton	Auxiliary Jr. Vice President	Kimberly Sawyer
Quartermaster	John H. Phillips	Auxiliary Treasurer	Ellen Stogsdill
Chaplain	Donald E. Jackson	Auxiliary Chaplain	Gloria Jackson
House Committee Chairman	Duane E. Gordon	Auxiliary Conductress	Johanna Hébert
Benefits Advisor	Troy J. Wagers	Canteen Manager	
Surgeon	Robert C. Stewart	M.O.C. Seam Squirrel	Ronnie Steele
Judge Advocate	Duane E. Gordon	Post Adjutant/Webmaster	Michael T. Marushia



#### COMMANDER'S CALL

Greetings Comrades, Auxiliary Members, and Friends,

September was a powerful month of remembrance and unity for VFW Post 392. On Patriot Day, we stood together to honor the lives lost on September 11, 2001, and to reaffirm our vow to "Never Forget". We also observed POW/ Recognition MIA Day September 19th, pausing to remember those still unaccounted for and pledging to keep their sacrifice alive in our hearts until every hero returns home. In addition, we proudly marked the VFW's Birthday on September 29th, celebrating the legacy of service and advocacy that has carried our organization forward for well over a century. always, we enjoyed our monthly pool and darts tournament, Friday night shrimp specials with live music, Casino Night, Music Bingo, "Sandlot" Trivia night with the "Sultan of Trivia" himself Steve "Good Steve" Wilkins, and we also enjoyed the return of Cootie breakfasts on the 1<sup>st</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> Sunday of the month!

These moments remind us why we serve not only our country but also one another. They highlight the importance of volunteering, of giving our time and talents to strengthen both our Post and our community. The heartbeat of Post 392 is not the building we gather in, but the spirit of camaraderie commitment we Whether it's lending a hand at events, supporting fellow veterans, or reaching out to the community, each act of service makes our Post stronger!

As we move into October, I encourage each of you to stay engaged, stay inspired, and continue to live the values that define us as veterans and as patriots. Together, we honor the past, serve the present, and build a future where our Post and our nation remain united in purpose

#### ATTENDEES NEEDED

(see any Post Officer for details)

- 10th Annual Battleship Run: Oct 4th / 0830 Registration Opens
- <u>Cootie Breakfasts</u>: Oct 5th & 19th / 0830 -1100
- Monthly Post/Aux Meetings: Oct 7th / 7:00 PM
- Adopt-a-Street Cleanup: Oct 11th / 0900
- Monthly Pool/Darts Tourneys: Oct 11th / Noon / 1800
- BUNCO Game Night: Oct 13th /1800
- **MOC Meeting**: Oct 14th / 1900
- **Buddy Poppy Dinner**: Oct 23rd /1700
- VFW 392 Night with the Norfolk Admirals: Oct 24th / 1830
- Kid's Halloween Party and Costume Contest: Oct 25th / Noon-1400
- **Music Bingo:** Oct 25th / 1800
- **Trivia Night**: Oct 27th / 1900
- House Committee Meeting: Oct 29th / 1830
- Friday Night Shrimp Special: Every Friday / 1730 - 2030

Post 392 - Needs You!

and pride.

Many Hands Make Light Work!

Post Commander Kevin Hébert <u>commandervfw392@gmail.com</u> (757) 412-9191



# SENIOR VICE COMMANDER

Hello Comrades, Aux family and friends! What an Amazing Month for Team 392!

As we move into October, I can't help but look back at September and reflect on what an amazing month it was for VFW Post 392. Our Post truly shined bright, demonstrating the incredible spirit, dedication, and camaraderie that define us as Team 392.

The turnout for our Post Picnic on August 31<sup>st</sup> was phenomenal! It was inspiring to see so many of members, auxiliary, families gathered together. The atmosphere was vibrant, full of laughter, good food, and fellowship. A huge thank you goes out to our incredible volunteers who made it all possible. Your hard work, from setting up, to serving and cleaning up, ensured everything ran smoothly, allowing everyone to relax and enjoy the day. It's these moments, fueled by vour dedication, that remind us of strength of our Post the community.

Several members VFW Post 392 enjoyed a fantastic District 2 Night at a Norfolk Tides baseball game on September 6th! It was a great evening, made even more special by the presence of eight veterans from the Jones and Cabacoy Veterans Center. Seeing our Post members share that experience with fellow veterans, enjoying America's pastime, truly embodied the spirit of our mission.

I am thrilled to announce a very significant upcoming event that continues to honor our veterans. We have partnered with the

Norfolk Admirals hockey team to dedicate a POW/MIA table on the ice at Scope Coliseum just before a game on October 24th. This is a long-awaited and meaningful dedication for the Admirals, our vets. Post 392, and the VFW as a whole. Commander Kevin Hebert, I, and other Post 392 officers will perform the ceremony, which promises to be a powerful tribute to our military comrades who are still missing or were prisoners of war. The table will be permanently placed in a position of honor on the main floor of Scope. This will ensure their sacrifices are never forgotten, There will be a plaque over the table noting VFW 392's dedication. Tickets for this game are available. \$5 from every ticket purchased through our group link will go back to Post 392.

All these successes underscore the importance of "Team 392." We need to continue to work together as a family and remember that each one of you plays a vital part in making our Post the incredible community it is. Our ability to organize these events, support our veterans, and maintain a strong presence in the community depends on everyone working together for the greater good of helping all veterans.

While we celebrate our current achievements, we must also focus on our future. Recruitment remains a critical mission. The more members who join Team 392, the stronger our voice, the greater our impact, and the more veterans we can support. Let's continue to make a difference.

Lastly, as members of the Veterans of Foreign Wars and our Auxiliary, we each take an oath, not only to support our nation and Constitution, but also to uphold the integrity of this organization and to treat one another with honor and respect. Part of that oath clearly states that we will "never wrong or injure in any way this

organization or any member thereof". As we move forward, let us remember this core principle. There is no room for petty jealousies or trivial personalities within our ranks. We must put these distractions aside and remain focused on the true meaning of the VFW: helping our veterans and their families. This organization stands for camaraderie, respect, and mutual support among veterans, and our oath is a living commitment to that ideal. Let's choose to lead with integrity, support one another, and represent our Post with the dignity it deserves. WE ALL NEED TO REMEMBER THIS!!

Thank you again for an unforgettable month and for your continued dedication to Team 392. I am very proud and honored to be your Senior Vice Commander and I cannot wait to see you at the Post.

Sr. Vice Commander Steven "Good Steve" Wilkins srvice commandervfw392@gmail.com (757) 416-2954

#### DATES TO REMEMBER

- 10/5 Operation Phantom Fury begins in Northern Babel, Iraq in 2004
- 10/7 US-led airstrikes of Afghanistan begin after Taliban refuse to hand over Osama bin Laden in 2001
- 10/8 US and S. Vietnamese launch 'Operation Sealords' in 1968
- 10/13 Continental Congress authorizes first US Naval force in 1775
- 10/23 First Service Member selected to be honored as the Unknown Soldier in 1921
- 10/20 US Army's 187th ARCT made 1st combat parachute assault in Korea for the Battle of Yongju in 1950
- 10/28 Soviet Premier orders withdrawal of missiles from Cuba in 1962



Greetings, Comrades,

In September, we had a lot of events happen. Our MOC Cootie Breakfast season kicked off on the 7<sup>th</sup> and continued on the 21<sup>st</sup>. They run twice a month until Mother's Day. There is nothing quite like sharing a good cup of coffee, great meal, and wonderful fellowship with our attendees. On the 11<sup>th</sup>, we took time to remember a day that will always be with us and those that ultimately perished in the aftermath of the attacks on the Twin Towers and Pentagon, and the jet crash in Pennsylvania. As a Post, we were honored to have members of the VA Beach Sheriff's Office, VA Beach Police Department, and active-duty military in attendance as we conducted our annual Memorial and Colors Ceremony. On the 13<sup>th</sup>, we had our MOC Casino Night. It was a good event to enjoy together, share good comradeship, and learn the card game of craps. On the 20th, we enjoyed the AUX Zingo game with wholesome fun and good friends. The 25<sup>th</sup> was a very tasty evening as we came together to raise funds for our Buddy Poppy campaign. Who could say "No" to a Chicken Alfredo dinner for \$15? Speaking for myself, that was a great way to spend a Thursday evening. What month would be complete without our infamous Master of Trivia, Steve "Blame Google" Wilkins, hitting us with The Sandlot Trivia. Trivia is always a fun time when we can play dress up and get extra points for it.

As we move into October, for the Patriot's Pen and Voice of Democracy scholarships, our command team and AUX counterparts have been and will continue visiting and talking to students and school officials about

the opportunity for students to compete for recognition and extra educational funding. On the 4<sup>th</sup>, you will not want to miss our 10<sup>th</sup> Annual Battleship Run, breakfast, lunch, and included in the registration fee. Due to the Battleship Run, our monthly Pool and Darts Tourneys have been pushed back to Oct 11<sup>th</sup>. Our Cootie Breakfasts will be on the 5<sup>th</sup> and 19<sup>th</sup>. Our Post and Aux meetings are on the 7th. New members who are not yet sworn in should attend. Aux Zingo is on the 18<sup>th</sup>, Music Bingo is on the 25<sup>th</sup>, Trivia Night is on the 27<sup>th</sup>, and the House Committee meets on the 29<sup>th</sup>. Keep an eye out for additional events and dinners to be scheduled.

All things considered, we had a great September, and greater things are coming down the line in October. See you all at the Post.

Jr. Vice Commander
Thomas Horton
<u>jrvice commandervfw392@gmail.com</u>
(931) 436-1224



#### QUARTER-MASTER

#### Continuous Membership Awards

The following individuals have earned Continuous Membership Awards. If you are listed below, please attend the next Post Meeting to receive your lapel pin. If you are unable to attend, contact any Post Officer. If your name has not been listed and you believe that an award is due, please contact the Quartermaster.

#### October 2025

40 Years Continuous Service: Richard L. Preston 35 Years Continuous Service: Thomas R. Tumilty 30 Years Continuous Service: Donald P. Ballard, Robert E. 25 Years Continuous Service:

Thomas R. Sams

**20 Years Continuous Service:** Steven A. Brazenos, David E. Moochler

**15 Years Continuous Service:** Johnnie M. Beamon, Maxine A. Butler, Rodney L. Pastore

**10 Years Continuous Service:** 

Thomas M. Fisher, Charles F. Jacobs Jr., John C. Jones, Juan T. Limtiaco, Sarah E. McQuerry, Jay D. McQuerry, David W. Munitz

In order to maintain continuous membership eligibility in the VFW, you must pay your dues prior to the expiration date on your card. Thank you for your service, and congratulations!.

#### **MEMBERSHIP DUES**

Annual dues are \$40.00. Annual Members can pay their dues at Post 392, online at <u>vfw.org</u>, or by mail directly to:

#### **VFW National Headquarters**

Third Floor, Room 316 406 West 34th St. Kansas City, MO 64111 (please include your membership#)

Consider changing your Annual Membership to a Life Membership and make a life long commitment to serving your fellow service members and Veterans. Life Installment plan is available as an option to the one time payment for Life Membership.

# VISIT OUR WEBSITE AT WWW.VFW392.ORG E-Newsletter

The VFW Post 392 Newsletter and Calendar are available online for free! If you are currently receiving a hard copy of the Newsletter via the USPS, we ask that you subscribe to our e-mailing list so we can reduce printing and mailing costs to our members. To view these documents online, go to vfw392.org and click on the

Mulvihill, Darrell W. Teegarden

links along the left side of the page to view each page.

On the Newsletter page, you can sign up to receive the monthly notification about the Newsletter, Calendar of Events, and other Post related communications by clicking on the "Subscribe to the VFW Post 392 Mailing List" link. Ensure that you add the domain "vfw392.org" to your address book. This will prevent the Post emails from going to your SPAM folder!

## **Updating Your Name, Address** and Contact Information

VFW Post 392 maintains the name, address, phone number and email address for all our Post and Auxiliary members. If any of this information has changed for you since you joined the Post, please notify the Quartermaster by phone or email so he can update our databases. If you are planning on moving anytime in the upcoming future (often the case with our active duty military members) please contact us as soon as you have your new contact information so we can stay in touch with you ensure you get Post information. When your mailing address changes, be sure to fill out a USPS address change form, mail it in, or drop it off at the Post.

#### **DECEASED MEMBERS:**

Please contact the Post when a member passes. If members are only reported as deceased to VFW National, we find this out only by checking the National Deceased list, which does not provide the deceased's date of death. Also, VFW National Headquarters often lists members from our Post as deceased without us knowing. Sometimes these members have been deceased for many years. Last year, VFW National reported several of our members deceased. When we find out that a member is deceased, often the members contact information is not up-todate, so we are unable do a followup with the family.

We maintain a permanent wall plaque for the names and dates of our deceased members. Please help us honor them!!

Quartermaster John Phillips 757-486-5875

vfwpost392@gmail.com



# CHAPLAIN'S CORNER

Comrades, Auxiliary & friends, I greet you in the name of Jesus Christ our Lord & Savior. Happy October everyone. I hope you are enjoying the warm (not hot) days & cool autumn nights.

This month, I want to talk about our continuous pursuit of "stuff". If you watch any television, we are constantly bombarded commercials telling us how we're in desperate need of a newer, bigger, more expensive something. It might be a house, windows, television, or that fancy new car. The ads are produced to make us believe that without all the biggest, newest or best, either we can't survive or not as smart, attractive or successful as our friends & neighbors. Gloria & I have a couple of nice cars (we probably only need one). Not new but nice. When we got them, that new car's feeling & smell was great! You know what those cars do that my OLD Ford Ranger didn't do? NOTHING! The TV commercials & car dealerships said "gotcha"!

I'll admit that, during my working career, I never had to do the exhausting physical labor that several of you did. I was in sales, merchandising & management for most of my career. You know what I did do? Traveled extensively! I missed holidays, special occasions & a good bit of our daughter's childhood. All in

pursuit of the American Dream that more is better. I now know that we could have gotten by with a lot less & probably been a lot happier. Gloria & I now realize that much of that "stuff" is really "clutter".

I recently read an eye-opening book titled "Have You Ever Seen a Hearse Pulling a Trailer?" Just the title made me recall some things I had heard years ago from my elders: "You can't take it with you" & "Keeping up with Jones, you'll follow them to the poor house". It makes one question what is important in life. I would much rather someone say about me after I'm gone: "He sure was a caring, kind person who loved his family" rather than "Man did he ever have a lot of stuff".

6-year-old Lucy asks: "Dear God, Are You really invisible or is that just a trick?"

Please continue to be kind to one another. Support & pray for one another.

Post Chaplain Don Jackson <u>chaplainvfw392@gmail.com</u> 757-469-0789

## HELP US TAKE CARE OF EACH OTHER

When you or a family member falls ill, are injured, hospitalized, or experience the loss of a loved one - please contact us ASAP! It is important that we extend our hand in any way possible to aid and comfort our fellow Comrades and family in their time of need. Please call Post Chaplain Don Jackson or our Auxiliary Chaplain Gloria Jackson, as appropriate, at your opportunity, as timely notification is very important to their mission!

#### **ILLNESS / INJURIES**

Please read the Post's Bulletin Board for updates of Members on the Illness / Injury List. The following members have serious, long term illness, or injury, requiring continuous care:

Temporary Illness or Injury (PPC) Bill Sowers - Home Suzanne Gagliardo - Home Ellen Stogsdill - Home Ruth Spencer - Bayside Rehab Ellen Preston - Home

TAPS
PATSY STOKES (AUX)
AUG 24TH, 2025
SHANNON CAPPS (AUX)
SEP 12TH, 2025

At our monthly meeting, Draping of the Charter is conducted, and a prayer of solemn tribute is given on behalf of our departed Comrades, for they are now in the hands of our Heavenly Father.



#### AUXILIARY PRESIDENT

Greetings, Brothers and Sisters, September was a very big month for our team. I want to thank everyone for an outstanding Family Picnic Day. That could not have been done without all of the volunteers. I believe everyone had a wonderful time. My next Thank You is to Virginia Beach Sheriff's Office Captain and Post 392 **Auxiliary** member Lois Thompson, for bringing her patrol car to our Auxiliary. The three schools were very appreciative of our donations. I especially want to thank Commander Kevin and the Comrades for their generous donation to help families whose children were delinquent in their meal payments.

The holidays are coming. It's time to start thinking about the baskets for our families for both Thanksgiving and Christmas. If you want to donate any nonperishable items (canned veggies, stuffing, instant taters, etc.), please bring them to the Post

and mark them for the baskets (starting October 15th). If you know a family that could use a basket, please contact our Vets & Family Chairperson, Judy Lupole, at 757-581-2702 or via email at luvedale88@verizon.net.

Auxiliary President Bob DeChamplain amleg327bobd@gmail.com 757-239-4517



#### AUXILIARY MEMBERSHIP

**Auxiliary Members In Good Standing 588/444 Life Members** 

### CONTINUOUS AUXILIARY MEMBERSHIP AWARDS

All who have not received their longevity awards are requested to attend the next regularly scheduled meeting of our VFW 392 Auxiliary. Our Auxiliary President stands ready to decorate you with the awards indicated:

#### October 2025

**30 Years Continuous Service:** 

Roseann Briesacher

**25 Years Continuous Service:** 

Mary J. Otto, Suzanne M. Same, Barbara J. Vandiver

**20 Years Continuous Service:** Mark K. Ingram

**15 Years Continuous Service:** Kanokphorn Rechtenbaugh

**10 Years Continuous Service:** Ellen Preston, David N. Semones

Thank you for your service and

congratulations!

VFW Auxiliary Secretary Judy Lupole <u>luvedale88@verizon.net</u> (757) 581-2702



#### **CANTEEN**

#### **CANTEEN HOURS**

**Sunday-Thursday.....** 1100-2200 **Friday –Saturday.....** 1100-2300

#### **KITCHEN HOURS**

**Monday- Kitchen closed\*** 

Tuesday-Thursday: 1100-1400, Tuesday-Thursday: 1700-1900 Friday: 1100-1400, 1730-2030 Saturday/Sunday: 1300-1700\* \* Hot Dogs, Chili, Soup, and other snacks may be available when the Kitchen is closed.

#### **SOCIAL HOURS**

Mon - Fri 3-6pm / Thurs 3-7pm Come in and enjoy our low Social Hour Prices to start your evening!

#### **MEMBERS BOTTLES**

Bottle storage behind the bar is for short term storage ONLY. Bottles are tracked and will be removed after 90 days if not utilized.

#### **IMPORTANT NOTICE**

If you haven't paid your 2025 locker dues, you no longer have a locker. All contents in your locker re now stored in a secure area. See the Bartender for further info.

#### WEEKENDS AT THE VFW

Start the weekend with Friday's Social Hour Prices from 3-7 PM!

The kitchen is open Friday, 5:30 to 8:30 PM, with all of our menu items, including our weekly Shrimp Special!

The Canteen opens at 11:00 on weekends. When the kitchen is closed, the \*menu items above are normally available. We show all NASCAR CUP Races on our big screen TV's! The Kitchen is open for menu service on Saturdays and Sundays from 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm, unless closed for a Post event.

Come out and enjoy a cold beer or beverage! We have multiple big screen TV's available. Bring the family - the Canteen is smoke free and Wi-Fi is readily accessible.

#### THURSDAY NIGHT DINNERS 5:00 PM - 7:00 PM

OCTOBER 2025 To Be Determined

#### FRIDAY ENTERTAINMENT

Below is the live entertainment scheduled for October. Please come enjoy the music with us!

Oct 3rd BRUCE TODD 6:30-9:30PM	Oct 17th DJ SHANNON 6-10PM
Oct 10th	Oct 23rd
MARTY	NOAH
MOORE	REINHART
6:30-9:30PM	6:30-9:30PM

Oct 31st ARTHUR ROWE 6:30-9:30PM

Our Friday Evening Dinners, which include our weekly Shrimp Special, are held from 5:30 - 8:30 PM.

**Fridays: Steamed Shrimp** 

EZ Peel Shrimp are back & larger! 1/2 lb. for \$9.00 / 1 lb. for \$16.00. Fried Shrimp Dinner: \$11.50

(Prices as of Sep 15th, 2023)

If you have comments suggestions for our Canteen. please let us know. All written comments or suggestions must be signed for consideration! Thank you for your service and support! If you have questions, please contact our Canteen Manager Shelly Hughes Assistant or Canteen Manager Teresa McMillion at the Post.

Shelly Hughes Post 392 Canteen Manager 757-486-5875 canteenmanager392@gmail.com



Fellow Coots of Pup Tent #9, If you're not a Life Member and haven't renewed for 2025, please contact CCDB Dave Goldstein to pay your annual dues or upgrade to a Life Membership and forgo future dues increases. Cootie Breakfasts are on October 5th & 19th @0830. The schedule is on the Post website Cootie page.

Thanks to all that worked/ attended Casino Night on Sept 13th. We appreciate all you did, despite the low turnout. We're looking at holding another one in the Feb/March time frame.

Our next scratch is on Oct 14th. All Pup Tent #9 Cooties are requested to attend.

MOC PT #9 Seam Squirrel Ronnie Steele PUPTENT9@VFWVA.ORG



#### SCHOLARSHIP UPDATES

All Patriot's Pen and VOD entries must be submitted electronically by the end of October. You can contact me or Post 392 Jr. Vice Commander Tom Horton for further information.

Sue C. Sowers Scholarship Chairperson Suesowers46@gmail.com Phone: 757-641-0624



NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
All ads are paid advertisements,
and are not endorsed by the
Veterans of Foreign Wars

VFW Post 392 offers advertising space in our newsletter. Our monthly circulation is over 2000. All ads must be submitted and approved by the Post prior to the 15th of each month. If you are interested in advertising, please contact the Ouartermaster.

# State of Virginia Veterans Affairs is Now Located At:

Pembroke Office Park 293 Independence Blvd. Pembroke Five, Suite 109 Virginia Beach, VA 23462 Office: (757) 552-1884

#### **LEGAL AID OFFICE**

Veterans Free Legal Services
Estate Planning, Consumer
matters, public benefits, and
family law.

Legal Aid Society of Eastern Virginia 30 West Queen's Way

Hampton, Virginia 23669 (757) 275-0080 deannas@laseva.org

#### **NOTARY PUBLIC**

The following Post members are commissioned as Notary Publics in the Commonwealth of Virginia:

- Robert DeChamplain
  - David Sage

#### VFW NATIONAL HOME

A century ago, in Eaton Rapids, Michigan, the VFW National Home for Children began as a place where families left behind by war could remain together. Today, as simply the VFW National Home, it has evolved to meet the changing needs of America's military and veterans' families. Learn more about the National Home and help us support its important mission at <a href="https://vfwnationalhome.org/about-us/history/">https://vfwnationalhome.org/about-us/history/</a>.

#### IN CRISIS? NEED HELP?

The National Suicide
Prevention Lifeline is now:
988 Suicide and Crisis
Lifeline





#### Corrections

Send comments, corrections, or complaints about our content to webmaster@yfw392.org. Thanks!







# NO ONE DOES MORE FOR VETERANS

The below are paid advertisements. No endorsement or sponsorship of these advertisers by VFW Post 392 is expressed or implied.





Click on the image above for more info!



#### VETERANS OF FOREIGN WARS

#### General MacArthur Memorial Post No. 392

2408 Bowland Parkway Virginia Beach, VA 23454-5207

 Phone:
 (757) 486-5875

 Fax:
 (757) 486-3576

 E-Mail:
 vfwpost392@gmail.com

 Web Site:
 https://www.vfw392.org/

 Facebook:
 https://www.facebook.com/

 VFW392



THE RED, WHITE AND BLUE - 392



SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
SEP 28	29	30	OCT 1	2	3	4
	• Monthly Trivia Night -1900		House Committee     Meeting -1830     VFW/AUX Staff Mtg     -1915     MCL MEETING -     1900		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Bruce Todd 1830-2130	•10th Annual Post 392 Battleship Run –0830
5	6	7	8	9	10	11
• COOTIE BREAKFAST - Team 1 0830-1100		•VFW Post 392/ AUX Meetings 7:00 PM			Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment Marty Moore 1830-2130	Adopt-a-Street Cleanup –0900 Pool Tourney 8-Ball - Noon Darts Tourney -1730
12	13	14	15	16	17	18
	•BUNCO Game Night - 1800 •FRA 166 STAFF MEETING -1900	• MOC Meeting – 1900	• AOA Meeting -1800 • MCL STAFF MTG - 1900		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment DJ Shannon 6-10PM	IOOB Chili Cookoff     -Noon
19	20	21	22	23	24	25
•COOTIE BREAKFAST - Team 2 0830-1100	•FRA 166 Branch Meeting -1900	• IOOB Meeting - 1930	• AL Post 110 Meeting - 1900		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment Noah Reinhart 1830- 2130 VFW Night @Norfolk Admirals - 1900	Kid's Halloween Party and Costume Contest - 1400     Music Bingo -1900
26	27	28	29	30	31	NOV 1
0.41	• Mayors Vet Comm - 1730 • HRCVO Mtg -1900 • Monthly Trivia Night -1900	• VVA Chapter 969 Meeting -1900	•House Committee Meeting -1830 •VFW/AUX Staff Mtg -1915  BER 4 - Visit htt		Friday Night Shrimp Special 5:30—8:30PM Live Entertainment Arthur Rowe 1830-2130	• Pool Tourney –Noon • Darts Tourney-1730